MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2013/2014 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
November 12, 2013

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen Redmon distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer’s Report and Minutes.  Mike Nasso made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Jennifer Dove seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.  
Helen Redmon notified the group the Chapter Holiday Dinner had been rescheduled to December 11.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs presented the Treasurer’s Report which reflected a balance of $6,930.16 in the Operating Account and does not includes the Salsa Sales as they haven’t been finalized.  The Scholarship Account has a balance of $5,000.00.  In addition, she reported Quickbooks software was received, installed and is operational.  
Helen Redmon stated she submitted all required Financial Reports to the CFISD District Auditor and the Booster Club has met all reporting requirements.
VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Tim Lyons reports the Salsa Fundraiser generated almost $3,000.00 in gross sales consisting of individual jars and combo packs.  He also ordered 63 combo packs for the LSA Buyer’s gifts.  The vendor has processed the order, however, a definitive delivery date has not been established.  Mr. Lyons estimates a $1,200 - $1,500 profit from the salsa fundraiser.
Tim stated only 17 brisket orders had been received by the beginning of the meeting and requested all orders be submitted ASAP and no later than the November 18th deadline.  The cooking team is seeking a location to cook the briskets.  Tim spoke to Rico Castillo who chaired the event last year and we will be using the same spices which were used in previous years.  In an effort to increase profitability from the fundraiser, Tim requested donations of foil pans, foil or monetary donations to offset the expenses.  Sign up Genius will be utilized to sign up for supply donations.  Lance Jordan volunteered to contact Glazier’s to obtain pricing for the briskets.  The cooking will take place on November 21 – 22 with delivery on November 22-23, 2013.  Once a location has been established, Tim will report to members and invites all to join the cooking which will begin at 7:00 p.m.  
2ND VICE PRESIDENT REPORT
Jennifer Dove will forward a Sign Up Genius link for the brisket fundraiser.  She also reported the Booster Club website is updated with all forms.
LSA REPORT
Leah Jordan reported she is distributing the sign up form for LSA Volunteers.  The sign up process has changed this year and the LSA website has a direct link for signup.  
In an effort to ease traffic congestion, Leah reported only cattle and pigs will be allowed to pull trailers into the check in area for the CyFair LSA show.  All others must be walked into the barn for check in.

LSA Tshirts are available for pre-order for $10 and will also be available at the show for $15.  An e-mail from the LSA will be forwarded to all participants with order information.

Lastly, Leah stated the Chapter Christmas cards and “Save the Date” magnets will be mailed the day after Thanksgiving.
TEACHER REPORT
Mr. Palisin reminded members the Chapter will host a Holiday Dinner for students and parents on December 11, 2013 from 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. which will include door prizes.  The Chapter will provide turkey and ham while a sign up link will be forwarded to facilitate signups for all side dishes.  
Mr. Palisin provided a reminder if the students are not passing at the end of the 3rd six weeks – they will be unable to show at the CFISD Livestock Show.  In the event of a failing grade, the animal project must be removed from the CFISD barn within 7 days.  
Mr. Palisin stated the Cow Plop Bingo fundraiser is coming soon and the Chapter is considering providing a belt buckle for the top seller.
Mr. Palisin also requested all students to provide the name and address of one potential new buyer we can invite to the show and sale.  He reiterated the importance of obtaining buyers prior to the show.  He reported the Harris County Youth Expo is no longer in existence due to the lack of buyers.
A food drive will be conducted at the CyFair LSA show.  All donations are due on Monday and Tuesday before the school show.  Students will receive service hours for their food donations.

Robin Lyons made a motion to close the meeting.  Leah Jordan seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
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